

Board of Aldermen Regular Meeting City of Edgerton, Mo Masonic Lodge October 7th, 2020 at 6:00 p.m.

Agenda

1. Present

Aldermen- Myrna Weese Aldermen- Rick Roan Aldermen- Charlene Cook Aldermen- Jesse Green

Also Present
Mayor- Shawn Harmer
City Clerk- Amy Bledsoe
Director of public works- Audrey Stapleton
Police Chief- Brandon Ehlen
City Attorney- Dan Fowler

2. Pledge of Allegiance

3. Approve Minutes

Motion: To approve the minutes Aldermen -Rick Roan: Motion Aldermen- Charlene Cook: 2nd

Aldermen- Myrna Weese: Approved Aldermen – Jesse Green: Approved

4. Approve Bills

Motion: To approve bills

Aldermen - Charlene Cook: Motion

Aldermen - Rick Roan: 2nd

Aldermen - Myrna Weese: Approved Aldermen - Jesse Grren: Approved

5. Reports

City Clerk

Sent out 39 past due shut off notices. 0 on the pay plan agreement. Shut 3 residences off. Century link has been cancelled. Received funds from Sema for the completion of the projects. Started working on Platte County Street fund paperwork for the amount of 29,384.02

Streets

We budgeted in approximately \$2000.00 for street signs per year and after running the numbers I believe with the help of our Platte County cooperative purchasing agreement for a little over that we will be able to purchase all new stop sighs and post for the city next year. The salt will be delivered next week. The cold patch has arrived. Attended meeting with Platte County.

Water

September Dau 48,301 that is sown from 143,500 in 2019 which makes it a 203% drop. Monthly bac samples were taken. Received bid for Belt ave main repair and water tower updates needed for the phone line. At this time Shawn set up a working meeting Friday October 9th at 3:30 pm to discuss and vote on the bids. We used the new meter data machine this month for the first time and after reading the first route the City clerk had to adjust every reading. There is no hard copies of last month's meter reading anymore.

Sewer

Sewer samples were taken. Lift station maintenance was checked. Electrical component in main lift station went out and we are currently running only one pump at the main lift station.

Parks

Trash was picked up. Grasshopper tire was repaired. Mowing was completed.

Public works

30 Dig rites completed. Received bids on truck tires.

Police

A total of 13 calls handled for the month.

6. Aldermen Reports

Charlene Cook- I have received several complaints in regards of a gentlemen walking around town all day and all night. Brandon stated he will keep an eye out for him. In regards to the house on ballpark road is the meter line from the meter to the house still there? Audrey advised no there is not line that has was abandoned and also that water line was an arrogation line and is not allowed to use anymore. Will have to hook up to the main in

the back yard. Audrey also stated she has invited him to the meetings and also has invited him to a one on one meeting with herself and he does not show.

Myrna Weese- Nothing

Rick Roan-Nothing

Jesse Green- Is there any start date on the little bridge on S Clark? The potholes are getting worse? Audrey advised will go fill in the potholes and will get back with a date on the start of the bridge.

Dan Fowler- Will come back with a proposed ordinance to get the dangerous buildings taken care of.

7. Citizen input

John Taylor- Would like to ask the board what is proposed to be done with the old jail house because I would like to acquire it for the bricks. Mayor Harmer advised the board that it would cost the City around 30,000 to get the building back to prime condition. The board decided to discuss this matter further with one another and will get back with John at the next board meeting.

Wyatt Stapleton-I am a life scout for troop 714 and I am working to become an eagle scout. I would like to ask the board's permission to build a small bridge to connect to the future butterfly habitat and in return this will help the City receive the grants for the 2 lawnmowers. Aldermen Rick asked who would be building the bridge. Wyatt advised it will be the scouts and family members. Aldermen Cook asked will the water wash it out since that creek floods often. Mayor Harmer advised no it will not wash out.

Motion to allow Wyatt Stapleton to build a small walk bridge.

Aldermen-Rick Roan: Motion Aldermen- Myrna Weese: 2nd

Aldermen- Charlene Cook: Approved Aldermen- Jesse Green: Approved

8. Old business

Off road vehicles- Audrey advised the board she did find in the code book where the vehicles are defined out. The clerk advised that she just needs to know if they would still like to have these vehicles registered with the city and if there was a cost to do so. The board advised yes they would like to have a 25.00 registration fee per year. The attorney stated he will get a proposed ordinance drawn up.

Rental inspections- Aldermen Roan stated he brought this up in the beginning because he had a conversation with a resident who thought this could be something the City could impose but now it seems the cost is going to be more then the city can pay. Mr. Fowler asked if there has been any complaint on the rental houses. The clerk stated she has not had any and Mayor

Harmer advises he has not received any complaints either. The board at this time decided not to continue with this issue unless complaints start arising.

9. New business

Tires for the F-150- Audrey went over the cost of getting 5 new tires with balancing and alignments.

Motion to purchase 5 new tires at the cost of 1,275.00.

Aldermen- Myrna Weese: Motion

Aldermen-Rick Roan: 2nd

Aldermen- Charlene Cook: Approved Aldermen- Jesse Green: Approved

Bank- Clerk advised the board that the Edgerton US Bank branch is closing at the end of the year. She also stated that she does have a meeting set up tomorrow with the managers to discuss options on how to make the deposits and the cost to use a scanner to do so. The clerk stated she will have all the new information for the next board meeting.

Meter- We have a resident who for over a year has had some high reading when we switched out the meter September 1st his reading has went back to normal. We will send the meter off to be tested and if we find the meter to be defective we will reimburse the resident the extra money he has paid in.

Audrey asked the board who is responsible for the water meter pit out at the master meter is it us or Plattsburg? The board stated to reach out to Plattsburg and ask them and bring the issue back on the next meeting.

Plattsburg Water rate- The clerk advised the board that she received the letter from Plattsburg stating they will be raising the water rates up .08 cents beginning January 1.

10. Adjournment

Motion to adjourn meeting
Aldermen-Rick Roan: Motion
Aldermen- Jesse Green: Second
Aldermen- Charlene Cook: Approved
Aldermen- Jesse Green: Absent

Minutes taken by	Date:
Approved by:	Date: